ERCOT Impact Analysis Report for TAC

	PRR Number
	561
	PRR Title
	Remove Nuclear and Hydroelectric Generators from Automatic Software Deployment

	Impact Analysis Date
	February 22, 2005

	Credit Impacts
	YES _______                       NO __X___

If No, skip the next two boxes.

	Has the Credit Workgroup reviewed the PRR?
	YES _______                       NO ______



	Outcome of Credit Workgroup review
	

	Cost/Budgetary Impact
	None

	Estimated Project Time Requirements*

*Unless otherwise indicated, project time requirements begin upon project initiation.
	No project is necessary; however a manual workaround that is currently in place can be minimally altered to effect this proposed change and can be performed prior to the 1st day of the month following Board approval of this PRR.

	ERCOT Staffing Impacts (across all areas)
	None.  See ‘Evaluation of Interim Solutions’ box below.

	ERCOT Computer System Impacts
	None – there is no system change that can remove these resources from the deployment software; however, a manual workaround is in place to convey a bid premium high enough to prevent deployment.  See ‘Evaluation of Interim Solutions’ box below.

	ERCOT Business Function Impacts
	None

	Grid Operations & Practices Impacts
	None


	Alternatives for a More Efficient Implementation (include explanation of impacts)

	N/A


	Evaluation of Interim Solutions (e.g., manual workarounds)

	Currently, in manual support of PRR 485 (Unit Specific Deployment Based on Generic Cost), Market Operations staff specifies bid premiums in the ‘Resource Category Generic Price for Balancing Energy’ spreadsheet for use by QSEs, who enter their associated premiums into their Resource Plans. 

In order to implement this PRR via the current manual workaround in place for PRR 485, ERCOT will change the bid premiums for nuclear and hydroelectric units significantly enough to make nuclear and hydroelectric units non-economical, thus preventing these units from being deployed by ERCOT’s system for local congestion.   

Upon Board approval of this PRR:

Before Release 4 implementation, Market Operations staff will continue to specify the bid premiums through the ‘Resource Category Generic Price for Balancing Energy’ spreadsheet and QSEs will continue to enter the associated bid premiums in their Resource Plans.  Market Operations staff will simply specify higher premiums than previously specified.
Upon Release 4 implementation, ERCOT will automate the spreadsheet that designates the Resource Category Generic bids as required by PRR 485.  A QSE must specify nuclear and hydroelectric units as ‘non-bid’ within the Resource Plan and the system will generate a bid premium for these units that should prevent deployment by ERCOT’s system.  


	Comments

	None
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